




 
February 20, 2023 

 

Dear Emeritus Committee, 

Writing this letter nominating Colleen Tompkins for EMU Emeritus Staff is a privilege. Colleen began her 

career at EMU as a Hall Director in 1979. During her 41-year career, she held various positions within the 

Department of Housing and Residence Life. Before she retired from EMU, Colleen was the Assistant 

Director for Business Operations. Overseeing our assignments process, occupancy management, 

housing contract, and student housing billing process. One of her major projects during her tenure was 

successfully launching our new housing application database StarRez.   

Colleen has vast knowledge and understanding, which allowed her to provide outstanding support and 

service to our students and parents.  She managed our generic housing email, checking it daily even 

during holidays. Answering at times over a hundred emails a day. She created many processes to track 

our housing data, which has been essential in our new partnership with Gilbane. Colleen had a very 

important role in our department and has been greatly missed. 

She has been creative and hard-working throughout her tenure. In addition, there are many people who 

did not know Colleen Tompkins and the scoop of her work on this campus. She served on countless 

campus committees and built strong relationships in all areas of EMU.  She is loyal to our university and 

our students. I’m very thankful for the opportunity I had to work with her for several years.  

 

Sincerely, 

Becky Janes 

Assistant Director for Housing  

Housing and Residence Life  
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